Wildwood Church of Christ

May 31, 2020

Order of Worship

Welcome & Announcements

Song: #384 The Lily Of The Valley

Sermon: Our Salvation

Prayer

Part 2

Song: #364 I Gave My Life For Thee

Song: #858 Hark The Gentle Voice

Lord's Supper

Song: #280 Footprints Of Jesus

Song: #435 Hold To God's Unchanging Hand

Remember in Prayer:

Judy Glenn - the loss of her brother

Charlotte Martin - waiting for shoulder surgery to be rescheduled

Leigh Workman has been home recovering since April from a complete hysterectomy. This was an unexpected and urgent surgery. The lab results found cancer and she has started radiation treatments, Monday thru Friday for 5 weeks. Her address is: 8607 SW 83rd Loop, Ocala, FL 34481 if you would like to send her a card.

Sam Costa has injured his back and hip

Ken Scott is doing better. Ken and Sherry thank everyone for the cards, calls and prayers.

Pat Ponsford - waiting for hernia surgery to be scheduled

Larry Hyder

Dorcas Faulkner

Richard Menninger

Janet Sours is having some heart issues. She is scheduled for tests and a heart cath.

Announcements:

Phone Number Update: Guy Grove – (301) 606-6751

Youth Kick-Off Event

All ages are invited to our Carnival/Easter Egg Hunt/Beginning of Summer event! It will be held June 20 from 11am-3pm at the church building. We will be maintaining all precautions possible for this event. We will have inflatables, hot dogs, snow cones and more and we will be hunting Easter Eggs with numerous prize eggs! We need 10 volunteers to help us so we can maintain proper social distancing procedures. If you can help, please call Mike at (205)641-1284.

Senior Recognition Banquet

We have 2 graduating seniors this year, Lexy McKay and Michael Hartman and we are planning our Senior Recognition Banquet but do not have a date yet. In the meantime, we are collecting money for the money tree. Please give your card/money to Mike or you can mail it to the church building.

Camp Is Coming Soon!

Our week of camp has been approved and will be held June 28-July 4. If you are planning to send your young person, please register (asap) online at www.cfbiblecamp.org.

We are also collecting money to help send our youth to camp. If you can, please help and give your money to Mike, Sarah or David!

June Birthdays

Meagan Whisenant – 1; Sherry Scott - 6; Destiny Whited - 7; Alicia Barrett - 8; Charles Wright - 13; Judy Kyle - 14; Johnny Mikeals - 14; Danny Cartt - 18; Logan Freeman - 21; Lylah Freeman - 24; Ronnie Strickland - 27; Joel Prather - 28

June Anniversaries

Jimmy & Reida Glenn - 2; Michael & Kathryn Hartman - 3; Howard & Sarah Alls - 7; Jack & Judy Kyle - 10; Richard & Nancy Menninger - 13

To protect each other, we are asking **EVERYONE** to follow some very important guidelines:

- * Anyone who is considered high risk, please do not feel pressured to assemble. The governor's state guidelines still recommend this group of people to stay home. This includes those who are 65 and over; those who have diabetes, heart or lung disease and those with weakened or compromised immune systems of any kind, and also those who are caring for people with these conditions.
- * If you are ill or have recently been exposed to someone who is ill, PLEASE DO NOT ATTEND.
- * We ask everyone attending to please wear a face mask.
- * Bring your own hand sanitizer and use it before you enter the building. We have some sanitizer, but we may not have enough for all.
- * Everyone must stay 6 feet apart (unless you live in the same household).
- * PLEASE, **Do** not give hugs or handshakes. Wave to each other from at least 6 feet away.
- * Please do not let your children move around the building, either before or after service.

Procedures for Worship:

- ~When you arrive, someone will be at the door with individual communion items. At the end of service, there will be trays where you may place your contribution as you leave the auditorium.
- ~Those living in the same house please sit together, otherwise we must sit at least 6 feet apart.
- ~The pews are taped off, every other row and need to stay empty to keep the 6-foot separation.
- ~Please do not use the Bibles or the songbooks that are in the pews.
- ~At the end of service, we will dismiss one row at a time, starting at the back of the auditorium. As tempting as it will be, after service, please <u>do not</u> linger together in the foyer. As soon as we are dismissed, please **exit** the building and you can visit outside, but **still keep the 6-foot separation**.

Thank you so much for your cooperation in following these guidelines. They are important to maintain the health of our congregation and community.



We will be meeting for Sunday morning worship services only. There will be no Bible classes and no Sunday evening or Wednesday night service until further notice. We will keep you updated for any changes and please check our Facebook page or the website at www.hischurch.faith if you are able. We will also continue to put out the auto calls. For those not able to meet, we will continue to give out communion supplies and the bulletin on Saturday mornings from 9 to 11a.m.